Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Danehill Parish held on Wednesday 24th April 2018 at 7.30 pm at Danehill Memorial Hall.
1. To accept apologies and reason for absence

Neil Macleod and Dee Birchell 

2. To approve minutes from the 2018 annual meeting

Duly approved. 

3. Chairman’s report from Andrew Goodburn.

I would like to welcome you all to your AGM. This parish Council was elected three years ago and I would like to thank all of my fellow councillors for their time and commitment since being elected.

I would also like to thank Emma, our Parish Clerk, for her hard work and wise counsel.

At the time of our election there was much debate concerning the level of our Parish Precept and since then we have reduced this tax by around 35% to a little under £100,000. This has enabled us to maintain the parish assets and improve our facilities. In particular we have achieved the following:

· produced a new parish newsletter with an online option

· set up a new Parish Council website

· implemented a new accounting system to control parish finances

· installed defibrillators at each of our two village halls

· renovated the two tennis courts

· refurbished the roundabout in the Danehill playground

· provide broadband for both village halls

· financial support for our youth worker

· donated £10,000 to Danehill Primary School and approved a further £10,000 over the next three years to help preserve its four class structure

· initiated a project to  monitor vehicle speeds at various locations and acquired a speed indicator device to be located at various speeding hotspots around the Parish – we are now planning to have a second device

· the play area at Jubilee Green has been leveled and re-seeded

· the finger posts around the Parish have been refurbished

· solar lighting has been installed between the car park and Danehill Memorial Hall

· a questionnaire was commissioned to get feedback from parishioners concerning various issues.

· we have also supported by way of donations, our village market, the Ashdown weekend, Wealdlink, the Ashdown Forest and Chelwood Gate nursery.

So what plans do we have for the future? 

Following feedback from the questionnaire, we asked the committee of the Danehill Memorial Hall to put forward a plan to renovate the hall. Those plans are here tonight for you to comment on, so please let us have your feedback on those plans.

We have in Danehill a large recreation ground that is virtually un-usable during the winter months due to its poor drainage. We have established that there is already a drainage system on half of the ground, but it appears that the water is unable to penetrate the surface due to a lack of maintenance over many years. We are looking to establishing a long term maintenance plan to improve the drainage and at the same time we will need to decide on the future of the pavilion, which is in a poor state of repair.

Given the increasing demand for people wishing to remember their loved-ones, we are looking to establish a memorial garden behind Chelwood Gate Church. A plan has been put together by Mike Mulford and that plan is also on display here tonight for your comments. 

As you know Parish Council elections are due to take place early next month, having served for three years I have decided not to seek re-election as I believe it is time for some younger members of the community to get involved and help shape our parish facilities for the future generations.

As only eight candidates have put their names forward there will not be a contested election in our parish, which is a pity. Therefore, your new council will be:

Tony Blake

Rhodri Lewis

Robin Wood

George Powell

Matt Mockridge

Martin Lewer

Neil McPherson

Tony Martin

There is therefore a vacancy on the Council, and I am pleased to report that Neil Macleod is willing to be considered for co-option onto the Committee to continue his work with Highways for a second speed indicator device.

Your new council’s first meeting will be on Wednesday 15th May at Chelwood Gate Village Hall, and I urge all of you to give them your full support.

I would now like to open up the meeting for any questions from the floor.

4. Questions from the Public

Lady Davies and Malcolm Burrwood provided background and illustrations on the revised plans for the Memorial Hall. The project had been scaled down to refurbishment rather than extension due to larger than expected costs. 

Feedback was provided on a colour scheme, possible mural or photographic images and public support for Parish Council financial input. 

The Clerk provided a framework for decision making on the scheme scheduling it for May 15th Meeting subject to receiving an electronic formatted proposal. 

The Committee were thanked for their efforts with the project. 

Emma Gilliam proposed that she would liaise with community groups to get more community information on the website which the Clerk welcomed. 
The SID project was welcomed and another site was noted for the next stage north on the A275. 

The sports pavilion future was raised but there were no firm plans as yet. 

The pitch maintenance was noted and whilst expensive it was felt it was important to invest in a long term maintenance program to ensure it was a suitable asset for the community. 

The running track proposal as a joint proposal with the school was highlighted and favorably received at the meeting. 

5. Reports from Local Groups

The Hall Group had provided a report earlier in the meeting there were no further reports. 

Meeting closed at 9pm 

